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MEMO 

TO:  Chairperson Wetzel and Commission Members  

FROM: Andrew Beyer, P.E. 

DATE:  January 4, 2024 

RE:  Public Works Commission Meeting of January 9, 2024 

 

Agenda Item: 

Review and take possible action: request to discharge clear or unpolluted water into sanitary sewer during 

winter months on Willman Court 

BACKGROUND: 

Review and take possible action: request to discharge clear or unpolluted water into sanitary sewer during winter 

months on Willman Court 

Chairperson Wetzel received a request from a resident to discharge a sump pump to the City’s sanitary sewer 

system during the winter months to prevent icing in the Street. Per City Ordinance 508-8(A)(7): 

Temporary connection to sanitary sewer. If a determination is made that a property owner is discharging clear 

or unpolluted water into the sanitary sewer, upon recommendation by the Public Works Commission the property 

owner may be allowed to continue to discharge clear or unpolluted water into the sanitary sewer during the winter 

months (November 1 to April 1) if there is no storm sewer on the abutting street. The purpose of this exception 

is to prevent the discharge of water onto the City street which would produce the accumulation of ice and result 

in hazardous driving conditions 

One storm sewer inlet exists on Willman Court and is located in the center island.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


